
 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Josh Treg ae r, Borough of Bellmawr, Business Administrator  
 
DATE: May 17, 2018  
 
FROM: Joseph M. Petrongolo, LLA, RLA, PP, Associate and Director of Planning & 

Landscape Architecture 
 
SUBJECT: Statement Setting Forth the Basis for a Preliminary Investigation for 

Determination of Eligibility for Declaration as a Non-Condemnation Area in 
Need of Redevelopment – 191 Anderson Avenue (Rear) 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

The Study Area for the Preliminary Investigation for Determination of Eligibility for an Area in 
Need of Redevelopment is located within the central portion of the Borough of Bellmawr, 
positioned along the northern edge of the municipality, adjacent to the I-295 corridor.  The focal 
area of this preliminary investigation consists of one parcel known as Lot 2 within Block 80.  
The site is adjacent to Block 80, Lot 3 located at the corner of Anderson Avenue and Bell Road.   
 
This preliminary investigation report emanates from the directive of the Borough Council of the 
Borough of Bellmawr to the Bellmawr Planning Board to undertake a preliminary investigation 
to determine whether a parcel known as Block 80, Lot 2, manifest conditions that would qualify 
the study area for a declaration of non-condemnation area in need of redevelopment, pursuant to 
the Local Redevelopment and Housing Law N.J.S.A. 40A:12A-1 et seq.  A redevelopment area 
or “area in need of redevelopment” means an area determined to be in need of redevelopment 
pursuant to sections 5 and 6 of P.L.1092, c.79 (C.40A:12A-5 and 40A:12A-6). A redevelopment 
area may include lands, buildings, or improvements which of themselves are not detrimental to 
the public health, safety or welfare, but the inclusion of which is found necessary, with or 
without change in their condition, for the effective redevelopment of the area of which they are a 
part.  With a finding in the affirmative, the application of all redevelopment powers is 
permissible as provided by the Legislature; however, under this Preliminary Redevelopment 
Investigation the exercise of eminent domain is excluded.  Said tasking is as memorialized by the 
Borough Council of Bellmawr. 
 
The statutory charge for a positive finding of redevelopment eligibility requires a demonstration, 
on an area-wide basis, that existing conditions give evidence of substandard structures evincing  
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unwholesome living and working conditions, or physical deterioration by the presence of 
improvements which are dilapidated, obsolete, faulty in terms of arrangement, or in any way 
deleterious to the welfare of the community; or where there are found instances of vacant or 
abandoned buildings, formerly used for commercial or industrial use; or where there exists a lack 
of proper utilization sustained by condition of title, diverse ownership or other similar conditions 
yielding a stagnant and unproductive condition of land, detrimental to the surrounding area or 
community at large.  This investigation is being conducted as it appears that the site may meet 
the criteria considering that the entirety of the Study Area qualifies for declaration as a non-
condemnation area in need of redevelopment given lands are owned by the municipality that are 
remote, lack of means of access, and due to the nature of the soil, is not likely to be developed 
through the instrumentality of private capital; as well as has faulty arrangement of the land.   
 
With an affirmative finding that the Study Area is an area in need of redevelopment, application 
of the powers and benefits which accrue due to redevelopment planning, pursuant to the above 
cited redevelopment statute, is enabled.  Most significantly, application of redevelopment 
planning, in the first instance, enables the preparation and adoption of a plan for redevelopment 
and, in the second, affords municipalities the opportunity to enter into public/private partnerships 
with re-developers, or partnerships with public agencies, so to promote realization of a mutually 
agreed upon future look and arrangement of development.  
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